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Chapter of the American Association of  WoodTurners 

Www.crwoodturner.com 

Coulee Region Woodturners  

 

One Good Turn 

Thanks to Larry Gehl, our presenter in April! A fan-

tastic job explaining the finer points of those beauti-

ful segmented vessels! In May we are moving our 

meeting to A-Line Machine Tool in La Crosse. See 

you there! 

  

 

 



 

  www.crwoodturner.com           Coulee Region WoodTurners     ONE GOOD TURN    2 

CRW Mission Statement: To promote, to educate, and to        

inspire ourselves and others in the fine art of turned wood. 

Experimental techniques, tool making, and 
metalworking.        Ken Grunke            

La Farge, WI  608-625-2412   
kengrunke@gmail.com 

CRW Club Mentors 

All areas of turning and finishing.  Duane Hill   
Onalaska, WI.  608-783-0883  dlh@dairynet.com 

 

kengrunke@gmail.com 

Ken Grunke                           

Webmaster       

608-625-2412 

Asst. Librarian 

Jack Fitzpatrick 

jcfitz@charter.net 

781-8092 

John Phillips 

Tool Czar           

608-486-1181  

   

Technical Advisors 

Program Director  

Adrian Novak 

608-769-0958 

Adrian.novak@charter.net 

Librarian 

Virginia Green 

608-217-5756 

varum527@hotmail.com 

Club photographer 

Kevin Vossler 

kvosslerwi@aol.com  

CRW Officers 

John Griffiths 

 

President  

608-248-2782  

griff@mwt.net 

gama@springgrove.coop 

Gary Friemann  

 

Treasurer 

507-498-5692 

Vice President  

Bob Raasch 

raaschb@charter.net 

608-769-3833 

Newsletter 

608-784-9970 

rjegan@centurytel.net 

Fundamentals. Jim Frank Onalaska, WI. 781-8092  

jhfbear1@charter.net 

 

 

Secretary 

Ginny 

Wintersteen 

Spindle turning.  John Fisher  Holmen, WI. 608- 526-4692  
minnow1974@charter.net 

Segmented Turning. Phil Miller La Crosse, WI.  

792-1497 mpmopc@gmail.com  

Rich Egan 

 

 vgwinter-

steen@gmail.com  
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The Prez Sez... 

 

Members, remember that the MAY MEETING WILL BE AT A LINE.  So don't show up at the Community Cen-
ter.  The latest issue of the AAW magazine has an article starting on page 26 and our own Phil Miller will be 
demonstrating this.  So this will be very worthwhile and is an interesting topic.  Remember since we will be away 
from our usual meeting place we will not have the library available but we will be able to return materials to the 
librarians.  They just won't be able to check the materials in as usual.  Also no instant gallery.  Bring snacks if you 
wish but the coffee crew will be taking a well deserved vacation.  Coffee hounds like myself will make a quick stop 
at Kwik Trip to fuel up on the way.  Also remember to bring your own folding chair.  And as you walk past the 
counter, be sure to thank A Line for hosting us. 
 
Bob Patros will be setting up the display of turned wood items at Gundersen in early June, so bring any pieces 
you want to have him include in the display to the meeting for him.  He will need a note with each piece listing the 
species of wood, the finish and your name.  Jim Frank will be making the labels for the display.  Let’s give Bob 
and Jim a shout-out for this project.  Thanks guys. 
 
The future is sneaking up on us, and for CRW the future is Cindy Drozda on October 15, 16 and 17.  We will be 
doing further announcements and setting up registration in a month or so.  Make plans now to attend, she is a 
fantastic demonstrator and will be doing some hands-on teaching as well on the 16th and 17th.  Well worth attend-
ing and full disclosure, the club needs to sell enough places at the demo and hands-on to break even financially. 
The library case upgrade is in process and we hope to introduce it at the July meeting, which will be our next 
meeting at the Community Center.  And the old one will be auctioned off that day as well, so if you think you want 
to bid on it, have plans to get it home with you too. 
 
The board is continuing to address the video system upgrade.  We have three issues to settle.  One is raising the 
funds to enable us to make the upgrade.  The second is to decide what and how to incorporate a better camera 
system and big screen TV sets.  The third issue will be how to set up the TV sets and how to store them.  They 
are fragile and take up space in the storage cage.  Board members with more knowledge than I on electronics are 
working on this; and if you as a member want to contribute your knowledge, please attend board meetings as we 
discuss this nearly every meeting. 
We are financing the upgrade by having our auctions at club meeting, a member donated his demonstration fee to 
this recently (Thanks much.) and we will be doing the Norskedalen and Great River Folk Festival shows to demon-
strate and sell member's wares.  This year in addition to the usual sale of items with the 25%-75% club-member 
split, we are asking members to also donate a piece to the club for sale at the events which will benefit the club at 
100%.  The first Norskedalen event is July, the weekend following the July 4th holiday.  So please make plans to 
demonstrate at these events, or to sell some pieces on commission or to donate a piece to the club for sale.  More 
on this later. 
 
Last but not least, the June meeting will be at Stevenson's shop and museum.  This is a treat every time we go 
there, and the menu will be pot luck and bring your own chair.  The August meeting will be at Shorty Mueller's 
cabin in the hills over Alma.  We all know how cool this is.  Ribs, chicken and sweet corn, check your manners at 
the door for this finger food extravaganza.  Bring your own chair also. 
 
Guess I have rambled on enough, see you at A Line 
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CRW April 

Instant  

Gallery  

John Frawley 

 

Chris Clough 

 

Duane Hill 

 

 

Mike Wahl 

 
Carol Stevenson 

 

Odell Anderson 
Virgil Mehus 

 

Dan Morovitz 

 

 

Denis Falch 

John Griffiths 
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LaVonne Swiggum 

 

 

More April 

Instant  

Gallery 

Dan Check 

 

 

 

Larry Gehl 

 

 

 

Jim Aanas 

 

 

Wendell Ziegler 

 

 

 

Steve Stevenson 

 

 

Jack Fitzpatrick 

 

 

Ken Critzman 

 

Virgil Mehus 

 

Wendell Ziegler 

 

Odell Anderson 

 

Carol Stevenson 
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At the club’s request, I will be setting up a display of your work at GHS-La Crosse in June. The display is located on the 

third floor near the bridge over South Avenue.  

 

That was the soonest date that would allow us a whole month to display our work. Also, this will hopefully give you time 

to turn a piece by June. 

 

As we have grown to be a large club, I would like to collect either 2 small pieces or one larger piece from individuals. I 

would need, taped on each piece, just a legible name, the type of wood, and your city and state. I will be asking Jim Frank 

to create labels. 

 

In April and May, I will be collecting the pieces.  You can either bring them to the April or May meeting or drop them off 

at my home.  

 

As in the past, I will treat your pieces like my own, though  will not take any responsibility for their loss or destruction. 

Don’t worry too much, nothing has ever happened before (knock on wood!!).  

 

Please consider participating.  

Bob Patros 

 

 

 

Turn-On! Chicago 2016 

                                            July 22-24, 2016  

Conference Center at the University of Saint Mary of the Lake 

Mundelein, Illinois 

Registration is now open 

www.turnonchicago.com 

  

   

The planning committee is hard at work to finalize preparations for our 5th Turn-On! Chicago symposium being held from July 22-24. If you have 

not yet registered, I am hoping you will join us this summer on the scenic wooded grounds at the University of Saint Mary of the Lake in Munde-

lein, Illinois.  It should be our best one so far. 

  

We have 13 world class demonstrators doing 55 rotations for turners with varying interests and experience levels. They include: Nick Agar, Rex 

Burningham, Robin Costelle, Clay Foster, Stephen Hatcher, Frank Kobilsek, Rob Nelson, Graeme Priddle, Mark Sfirri, Mark St. Leger, Rob Wal-

lace, Vince Welch, and Molly Winton.  We will also have activities on Friday evening so there will never be a dull moment. Visit the symposium 

website at www.turnonchicago.com for more details and to register. In recent weeks we have added a preliminary rotation schedule, World of 

Woodturners (WOW) meeting, Women in Turning (WIT) meeting, and an Empty Bowls event. 

 

Just added: For those that can't be with us the entire weekend, we have added single day registration options.  

  

All registration is completed from the website. There is limited housing available on-site as well as excellent hotels close to the conference facility 

which are listed on the website. The registration fee includes 8 meals including the Saturday evening banquet and auction, tradeshow, instant gal-

lery, free soft drinks and snacks, Friday evening activities, and most important, excellent conversation with fellow woodturners. 

  

I hope you can join us this summer. Don't hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

  

Regards, 

  

Al Miotke 

President, Chicago Woodturners.             

Chairman, Turn-On! Chicago 2016 

abmiotke@comcast.net 

Opportunities 
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CRW Event 

 

Norskedalen Art Fair and Wine Tasting 

Sunday July 10th 

Norskedalen Heritage Site 

10:00 A. M. to 4:00 PM.  
 

Please mark your calendars for this CRW event.  More hands make for less work for any one person.  Please vol-

unteer to help demonstrate, sell, or for set up and take down.  Last year we had a wonderful turnout, and a very 

successful sale.  Bring your tools,  wood, and if you have items for sale, bring those too (please price them in ad-

vance).  You might want to bring a lawn chair as well.  The lathes will be there.  Driving directions are on the 

Norskedalen web site: www.norskedalen.org 

 

If you are unable to attend, but have pieces that you would like to sell, please call me at 608-486-1181.  We can 

arrange to get your items in the sale. 

 

John Phillips 

Denis Falch has done so much for the club over the years, including being our wonderful greeter/host at the 

sign in desk.  I want to acknowledge a special Thank You to Denis for donating the woodturning DVD 

items for the April meeting auction as well as the giveaway VHS tapes.     Bob Raasch 
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Chapter of the American Association of  WoodTurners 

Rich Egan/ Editor 

1528 Adams Street 

La Crosse, WI    54601 

Phone: 608-784-9970 

Email: rjegan@centurytel.net 

"A Turn For the Better" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                             

                                        X 

Our next meeting is Saturday, May 

21st at 9:00 am. 

The meeting will be at A-Line  

Machine Tool Co. 

800 Monitor Street, La Crosse  

785-1515 

Please bring something to sit on, like a 

folding camp chair, as there will be 

limited  chairs available. 

 

A-Line is located roughly between 

Menards and Copeland Ave. It’s about 

where the red X is on the map. The 

VW dealership is next door to the 

West. There is some parking next to 

and behind the store. If you are able, 

please park across the street. 

 


